

George Street Primary School

"Where Learning Comes Alive"

George Street Hemel Hempstead Herts HP2 5HJ admin@georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Angela Hughes TEL: 01442 255638 www.georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

Thursday 2nd November 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to inform you that we have secured a trip to Acorn Forest School at Salcey Forest on the 29th November 2023. We will be visiting Salcey Forest with specially trained Forest School teachers who have set up a range of exiting outside activities. Through a range of games and activities in the forest we will be developing our wellbeing, teamwork skills and building our sense of self-worth.

During the workshop we will be in outside in Salcey Forest and therefore children must be dressed for wet and cold weather. Please ensure that your child is wearing wellies or waterproof shoes and a waterproof coat on top of their normal school uniform. A change of clothing including shoes, put in a **labelled** plastic bag and left at school on this day would be recommended.

The cost of the Forest School trip including coach travel will be £23. We kindly ask that you pay this and give permission via the School Gateway no later than Friday 17^{th} November.

Please provide your child with a packed lunch in a named disposable plastic bag as we will be eating at Salcey Forest. Once we have eaten the coach will pick us up at 1.30pm and return to school. If you would like your child to have a school packed lunch please let the office know by 17th November 2023. Please note, this will not be a hot lunch.

The coach will be leaving promptly at 9am at the top of George Street so please ensure your child is in school by 8:45am so we can complete a register and walk as a group to meet the coach. Children will be returning at approximately 2.30pm and will be dismissed at the normal time of 3.15.

If you are able to help on this trip please let the class teacher know.

If you have any questions regarding the trip, please do not he sitate to speak to one of us.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Buckley & Miss Bunclark